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TO BE A SPONSOR OF OUR WEEKLY BULLETIN, call the St. Nicholas office: (952) 448-2345

	 Weekend Masses
		  Saturday:  4:00 & 7:00 PM
 		  Sunday:  9:15 AM (English) & 10:30 AM (Spanish)
	 Daily Masses
	   Rosary ½ hr. before Mass
		  Tuesday, Thursday:  7:00 AM
	 	 Friday:  6:00 PM
	 Adoration
		  Every Friday:  6:30 PM
		  with prayer group to follow at 7:15 PM
		  1st Friday of each month:  3:00-6:00 PM	

Reception of the Sacraments
	 BAPTISM:
	 Time and date as requested by the Family -
	 Call for Pre-Baptismal program

	 CONFESSION (RECONCILIATION):
	� Saturdays 3:45-4:00 PM & 6:45-7:00 PM,  

Sundays 7:45-8:00 & 9:45-10:00 AM,
	 or anytime as requested

	 MARRIAGE:
	 Call the parish office to make arrangements

	 SACRAMENT OF THE SICK:
	 Anytime, call 952-227-4005

	 RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults):
	 Please call the parish office for more information

COUNCIL AND BOARD

Finance and Property Board
	 Chair:  John Turek
Trustees
	 Tony Lotzer
	 Jon Kellen

COORDINATORS

Cemetery
	 JoAnn Hasse. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  612-708-4118
Prayer Chain / Funeral
	 Darlene Mahowald. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-448-4464
Marriage Mentor Couple
	 Brandon & Kate Harmon . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-479-7493
Men’s Group
	 Casey Dorion. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-448-2345
Sunday School for Children
	 Vicky Zeferino . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-923-5445
Liturgy
	 Mario Montes. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-448-2345

STAFF
Pastors

	 Fr. Bill Deziel

	 Fr. Edison Galarza

Business Administrator

	 Jodee Korkowski. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-448-2345

	 jodeestnicholas@embarqmail.com

Organist

	 Mary Schwartz. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-649-1777 

	 Dear brothers and sisters, Mahatma Gandhi said,”Prayer has saved 
my life. Without it I would have been a lunatic long ago.” As we have 
often reflected here at St. Nicholas, ‘there is no right or wrong way to 
pray-simply pray.’ God will be pleased, we will be helped if we pray in a 
formal or informal way. When we say informal it includes praying while 
driving, while the at the gym, while gardening, etc. However, always 
remember formal prayers like the Mass, spending time with Jesus in 
the Blessed Sacrament, praying the Rosary, reading from the Bible, etc. 
should also be an integral part of one’s prayer life.	
	 At St. Nicholas we are blessed with an active prayer chain team.
If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call Darlene
at 952-448-4464.

412 W. 4th Street • P.O. Box 133
Carver, MN 55315
952-448-2345
952-368-0502 Fax
www.stnicholascarver.org

We are glad to have you here today!
If you wish to register at St. Nicholas,
please call the church.

St. Nicholas Catholic Church
A community committed to welcoming, stewardship and evangelizing since 1868

BERTAS
FUNERAL HOME
& Cremation Services
952-448-2137

	 Lions Tap
	 FAMous HAMburgers
	16180 Flying Cloud Dr, Eden Prairie
	 Bert & Bonnie Notermann
	 West of Flying Cloud Airport
	 www.lionstap.com	 934-5299
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	 Daniel C. Bauer
	 Managing Partner

Murphy Business of Minnesota, LLC
(952) 484-7222 • www.murphybusiness.com

d.bauer@murphybusiness.com

“North AMerica's Premier Brokerage Firm”
Business Sales/Buyer Searches

Business Valuations / EquiPMent Appraisals
Commercial Real Estate • Franchise Sales

Mergers & Acquisitions • Business Consultants

Tom Gestach
Office	(952) 448-4312	 Lic. #20077969
Cell	 (612) 270-3264	 Carver, MN 55315

www.tjreplacementwindows.com

Windows n Doors n Siding n Roofing
The Choice is Clear

Candyland Child Care
Home Daycare
11360 Guernsey Ave, Chaska
Candis Wickenhauser
952-448-7657
952-215-2059 cell

Barb
Swanson
REALTOR®

Cell (612) 695-6265 207 Chestnut St.
Offi ce (952) 368-0345 #100  
Fax    (952) 368-0353 Chaska, MN 55318

barb@advisorswest.com
bswanson@swansonrealtymn.com

Advisors West
Each offi ce independently Owned and Operated

Siwek Lumber & Millwork Inc.
350 Valley View Dr.
Jordan, MN 55352

952-492-6666

	 (952)
	 496-0202

www.RiverfrontPrinting.com

Life Insurance • Long-Term Care Insurance
Retirement Annuities • Disability Insurance

Mike Weed
612-599-0597

mike.weed@kofc.org

SUNDAY GIVING MAY 27th, 2018   
Building Fund $          28.00   2 # of Envelopes from Generous Families   
Children $           0.00                    0 # of Envelopes from Generous Kids   
Adult Envelope & Plate $    1,088.00  42 # of Envelopes from Generous Families   
Collected to Date $112,101.17   Counters for June 10th, 2018   
Budgeted to Date $116,400.00   Liz Vogel & Jon Kellen   
Net Loss - L $  (4,298.83)           
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

This Week’s Events:   
TUESDAY: 7 AM Mass 
THURSDAY: 7 AM Mass 
FRIDAY: 6 PM Mass with adoration 
and Prayer Group to follow 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:  LECTORS:     MASS SERVERS:  
Saturday…...June  9   Saturday….June 9  Saturday….June 9 
4:00 PM…....Cathy Pass  4:00 PM…...Cathy Pass  4:00 PM…..Help Needed 
   Chuck Mahowald      Help Needed 
 
7:00 PM……Jodee Korkowski  7:00 PM…...Kurt Korkowski 7:00 PM…..Krista K. 
   Kurt Korkowski      Kyle K. 
 
Sunday…….June 10   Sunday…….June 10  Sunday……June 10 
9:15AM........Amy & Steve Roble  9:15AM…....Steve Roble 9:15AM…..Lizzie R. 
   Kate Harmon                         Sarah R. 

Mass Intentions 
 

June 08 6 PM   Holy Souls in Purgatory 
June 09 4 PM †Robert Mahowald 
                    7 PM   Living & deceased members of 
    St. Nicholas 
June 10  9:15 AM †Harley & Lorraine Turner 
June 12 7 AM †Dale Potthast 
June 14 7 AM †Robert Mahowald 
 
 
 

Call 952-448-2345 to offer a Mass for $7 

 
Twin mattresses, box springs, and 
metal bed frames are needed.  
Donations can be dropped off at 
FurniShare located at 7890 Market 
Boulevard in Chanhassen anytime 
Wednesday – Friday, 10 am – 4 pm, 
or Saturday 9 am – noon. 
 Happy Corpus Christi Sunday!
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Sitio                       

JUNE 3, 2018 – THE MOST HOLY BODY AND 
BLOOD OF CHRIST (CORPUS CHRISTI) 

 EX 24:3-8; PS 116:12-13, 15-16, 17-18;  
HEB 9:11-15; MK 14:12-16, 22-26 

 

Corpus Christi!  This weekend we celebrate the 
Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of 
Christ, also known by its Latin name Corpus 
Christi.  The feast day celebrates the real presence 
of Jesus Christ in the Holy Eucharist—Body, 
Blood, Soul, and Divinity.  We celebrate Corpus 
Christi on the Sunday following the Holy Trinity.  
A nun, St. Juliana of Mont Cornillon from Belgium, 
had a great veneration for the Blessed Sacrament 
and always longed for a special feast in its honor.  
She had a vision of the Church under the 
appearance of the full moon having one dark spot, 
which signified the absence of such a solemnity.  In 
1263, a German priest, Fr. Peter of Prague, made a 
pilgrimage to Rome.  He was struggling with the 
current debate at that time surrounding doubts about 
the Body and Blood of Christ being actually present 
in the consecrated bread and wine.  As Fr. Peter said 
the prayer of consecration during one Mass, blood 
started seeping from the consecrated host and onto 
the altar and corporal.  This Eucharistic Miracle 
confirmed the visions given to St. Juliana and 
helped further her cause to establish a liturgical 
feast for the Holy Eucharist, which she was very 
passionate about.  Soon after her death, Pope Urban 
instituted Corpus Christi for the Universal Church 
and celebrated it for the first time in Orvieto in 
1264, a year after the Eucharistic Miracle in 
Bolsena.   
 
Fall Festival and 150th Anniversary!  We're 
especially excited about this year's Fall Festival as it 
will be a kick-off to celebrate our 150th Anniversary 
coming up in December!  We'll have our regular 
activities of silent auction, raffle, food, Steamer 5K 
and Sunday's popular pancake breakfast. We'll also 
be bringing back favorites like bingo, children's 
games, the paddle wheel, a parade float and 
more!  We'd like to see plants make a return to the 
Country Store this fall.  As you split, cut and plant 
this spring, please keep this in mind for when you 
do so again this fall.  Annuals, house plants, herbs, 
etc. will all be welcomed.  Also, remember that 
fresh produce and home-canned goods and 
preserves are always a hit at the Fall Festival.   

If you'd like to get involved to help plan or lead a 
sub-committee, please call or text Tammy at 612-
695-7333 or Patty at 612-718-5009. 
 
Grounds Clean Up!  Thanks so much to the 
volunteers who came to help with the grounds 
cleanup this past Thursday night!  We accomplished 
many things but there is still more to do. Please join 
us for the next opportunity on Sunday, June 3 
starting at 1 pm.  Just stop by and help as much as 
you can.  Feel free to bring your own tools and 
come and go as it works for you.  This will ensure 
we are ready for the summer season and the many 
visitors who stop by every day.   

 
 
Prayer Garden!  The Friends of St. Nicholas are 
also hard at work getting the prayer garden ready 
for the summer season.  The sprinklers are up and 
running and some annuals have been planted.  They 
are in need of tax-deductible cash donations for 
some additional plants, soil and other supplies.  
Also, stations and bricks are still available for 
sponsorship.  The new prayer garden website will 
also be coming soon as well as some other 
promotional material.  Please continue to spread the 
word about this treasure in our backyard! 
 
Totus Tuus – Summer Faith Formation for 
Youth!  Sign up now for Totus Tuus which is a fun, 
energetic, parish-based summer catechetical 
program. Twenty four parishes are now taking 
reservations with programs available for youth 
grades 1-6 and 7-12. Visit archspm.org/TotusTuus 
for the list of dates and parishes. Contact a parish to 
register. Students do not need to be a member of the 
parish to attend. 
 

K-8 Summer Camps!  St. Joseph School, Waconia, 
will be offering a smattering of exciting Summer 
Camps. Camp Invention, STEM in the Kitchen, 
Basketball Camps, Volleyball Camps and full-
time/part-time/flexible summer care for school aged 
children (K-5) are just a few of the offerings we 
have open to the community. You do not have to be 
enrolled at St. Joseph School to register. For more 
information visit our website and Summer Camps 
Catalog - 
https://school.stjosephwaconia.org/programs/summ
er-registration/. 
 
Humanae Vitae 50th Anniversary Celebration!  
The Catholic Church is celebrating the 50th 
anniversary of Humanae Vitae. This encyclical, 
written by Pope Paul VI in 1968, reaffirms the 
teaching of the Catholic Church on married love, 
responsible parenthood, and the continued rejection 
of unnatural forms of birth control and abortion. 
Find many more details, event dates, video 
testimonials, news articles, and resources at 
archspm.org/humanaevitae50. 
 
National Catholic Singles Conference!  Join 
hundreds of single Catholics of all ages at the 
National Catholic Singles Conference, June 8-10, at 
the Hilton Minneapolis/St. Paul-Airport Mall of 
America.  The weekend includes talks by dynamic 
speakers, music, social events, prayer, food, 
fellowship and more!  Space is limited so register 
now!  For more information and to register 
visit NationalCatholicSingles.com. Use promo code 
NCSCMSP to receive a special discount! (Can’t 
find your question answered on the website? Call 
512-766-5798.) 
 
Discover the plan that will transform your work, 
your marriage, your family, your community... 
your life!  This fall, the Archbishop Harry J. Flynn 
Catechetical Institute will begin another two-year 
course at The Saint Paul Seminary. The program 
follows the four pillars of the Catechism of the 
Catholic Church and will make sense of all things 
Catholic, deepen your faith, and lay out the 
roadmap to heaven.  The classes are divided into 
four eleven-week modules and meet on Monday 
evenings, 7 – 9 pm, with two Saturday morning 
formative sessions per module. Applications are 
now being accepted through July 1st for the class 
beginning in September. For more information and 
an application to become part of the Class of 

Blessed Pier Giorgio Frassati, call 651-962-5028 or 
visit www.CIstudent.com. 
  
Bike Giveaway - Bikes Needed!  Love INC has 
partnered with Church on the Hill and A Better 
Society for Project Life-Cycle to make bikes 
available again this summer for their clients. The 
distribution date is Saturday, June 23rd. With more 
than 35 bikes being given away, we could use your 
unused bikes!  If you have a bicycle (or bike parts) 
to donate, please contact A Better Society at (612) 
567-1005 or drop your bikes off behind their 
warehouse located at 1453 Park Road in 
Chanhassen. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 


